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          District of Hudson’s Hope 
9904 Dudley Drive, PO Box 330  

Hudson’s Hope, BC, V0C 1V0 
Phone: 250-783-9901    

Fax: 250-783-5741 
E-mail: bulletin@hudsonshope.ca  

www.hudsonshope.ca 

 
 

 

JUNE 1st to JUNE 30th  FREE FITNESS ACTIVITIES  
Supported by the Government of Canada 

Be part of the ParticipACTION movement! Challenge your family, 
co-workers, club or  organization to get fit and have fun!  

~  Fitness in the Park ~ Yoga  ~ Kid’s Fit ~ Essentrics ~  
Hikes ~     Fun Run ~ AND MORE!! 

STAY CONNECTED FOR ACTIVITY SCHEDULES www.hudsonshope.ca 

 

 
For more information, or if your company or organization would like to get involved,  

Contact Kristina at the District of Hudson’s Hope.                                                      
 Email :   kristina@hudsonshope.ca       Call: (250)231-7818       Text:  (250)783-8859  
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Adult Rec Pickleball/Badminton  Wednesdays    7:00 pm 783-5736 

Adult Rec Volleyball   Thursdays      7:00 pm 783-0537 

Adult Rec Hockey   Mondays  8:15 pm 783-9937 

Amateur Radio Association    1st Monday     7:00 pm 783-5571 

Canadian Rangers   2nd Wednesday     7:00 pm 

Crib     Wednesdays            7:00 pm  

Double “H” Saddle Club  Last Thursday of the mth  7:00 pm 783-1084 

Fall Fair    August 24th, 2019   

Farmer’s Market   Seasonal    793-6691 

Fit for Life   Mondays and Thursdays     10:30 am 783-0855 

FSJ Senior Trip                    1st Monday      As Scheduled 783-9901 

Historical Society   3rd Thursday      7:00 pm        263-0385 

HH Figure Skating Club Mondays & Wednesdays 5:00 pm 783-8260 

Junior Canadian Rangers Every Other Monday  7:00 pm (306) 716-4722 

Library Board Meeting (Select Months) 4th Wednesday 7:00 pm 783-9414 

Library Club Ages K to Gr 4        Wednesdays      3:30 pm 783-9414 

Library Lego Club Elementary  Fridays  3:30 pm 783-9414 

Library Story Time Parents/ Tots   Tuesdays           10:30 am 783-9414 

Library Tween Club Ages 9 to 12  Tuesdays      3:15 pm 783-9414 

Library Teen Drop In Ages 13+ Thursdays      5:00 pm 783-9414 

Lions Club    1st Thursday      7:30 pm 783-1327 

New Horizon Seniors   2nd Thursday      1:00 pm 783-5345 

Rod & Gun Club    2nd Thursday     7:00 pm 783-1194 

Ski Club @ New Horizon’s    2nd Thursday      7:00 pm  

Whist     Mondays      7:00 pm 
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Attention Property Owners 
Home Owner Grant Update 

Please see Province website for full details  
gov.bc.ca/homeownergrant or call 1-888-355-2700.  

If you have any questions, please call  
Tonia Alexander 250-783-9901. 

Effective 2021, all home owner grant  
applications are submitted directly to the  
province. Residents in municipalities no  

longer apply through their municipal office.   

 

http://www.gov.bc.ca/homeownergrant
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Hope for Health has received a grant from Participaction to offer a  
Community Better Challenge to take place from June 1 – 30, 2021. The 
plan is to get more Canadians active and track physical activity minutes.  

 

Our small community can really rock this challenge!  
We need everyone to get active.   

Watch for Hope for Health wellness events throughout June. Yeah!  
Download the ParticipACTION app and track your personal physical 
activity minutes. Every minute tracked on the app from June 1 – 30 

supports our local community score.    
Let’s go Hudson’s Hope!!! We can rock this!!!! 

For more information, contact Greta Goddard 250-783-0855 

  

https://email.participaction.com/acton/ct/19396/s-07b6-2104/Bct/q-03e0/l-0333:5d2f/ct4_0/1/l?sid=TV2%3AFFs57BG8p
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Nearly one third of all wildfires in B.C. are detected and reported by the 
general public. Public wildfire reports have resulted in immeasurable savings 
in property damage, forest resources and fire suppression dollars.  
 

Report a Wildfire:  
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

What You'll Be Asked:  
The details that you provide are critical in determining the type of response 
that the fire will receive from fire suppression authorities. Your help is 
greatly appreciated as it helps us to allocate our resources more efficiently 
and respond quickly to wildfire activity. 
 

Further information on wildfires, provincial danger ratings and forest restrictions 
can be obtained by calling our toll-free Wildfire Information number:  
1-888-3-FOREST (1-888-336-7378). 

REPORT  

WILDFIRES 

1-800-663-5555 OR *5555 ON YOUR CELL PHONE 

If you see a wildfire please report it to  
Wildfire Management Service at  

1-800-663-5555 or call *5555 toll free on 
most cellular networks.  

Alternately, you can report a wildfire to 9-1-1. 

your phone number and the location of the fire 
what the fire is burning (trees? What species?)  

the size of the fire 
how quickly the fire is spreading 

the colour of the smoke 
whether there are values or lives at risk 
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BASIC GRANT 
 

Applicant under 65 years of age. 
If the current year tax is less than $1120, the basic N 
& R home owner grant is the amount of the current 
year taxes less $350. If the current year   tax is $1120 
or more, the basic N & R home owner grant is $770. 
The minimum tax payment required from applicants 
under 65 is $350. 
 

ADDITIONAL GRANT 
 

Applicant 65 years of age or older or in receipt of pre-
scribed war veterans or disability allowances, or 
persons with disabilities as defined under the 
regulations. 
If the current year tax is less than $1145, the basic 

N & R home owner grant, inclusive of the additional 
grant, is the amount of the current year  tax less 
$100. 
If the current year tax is $1145 or more, the basic N & 
R home owner grant, inclusive of the additional grant 
is $1045. 
The minimum tax payment required from applicants 
under this heading is 
$100. 

Assessed values above $1,625,000. 
Above $1,625,000 of residential assessed value, the 
grant will be reduced on a graduated scale. That is, 
the grant otherwise payable is to be reduced by 
$5 for every $1,000 of residential assessed value in 
excess of $1,625,000. 

  

• Effective Jan 1, 2021 municipalities will 

NO LONGER accept new or retroactive 

home owner grant applications 

 

• Program eligibility is unchanged 

 

• To avoid penalties, your application 

must be received by the Province by the 

tax due date  stated on your property tax 

notice 

• Find out if you qualify for the home owner 
grant at gov.bc.ca/homeownergrant 

TO APPLY FOR YOUR HOME OWNER GRANT  
ONLINE            gov.bc.ca/homeownergrant 
PHONE                                  1-888-355-2700 

If you have any questions please contact the Province  

APPLICATION FOR 
HOME OWNER GRANT 
Under the Home Owner Grant Act 

Home Owner Grant  
Administration 
gov.bc.ca/homeownergrant 

In 2021, the home owner grant application process has changed. Program details and eligibility requirements have not 
changed. 
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Hudson’s Hope RCMP responded to 44 calls for service between March 21st and April 
18th. 84 written violations and warning tickets were issued to drivers between the 
above dates with 44 of those violations being speeding in the school zone along 
Beattie Drive. Highway and road safety continues to be a big focus for the Hudson’s 
Hope RCMP with the school zone along Beattie Drive and the various construction 
zones along Hwy 29 being the chief focus for traffic enforcement at this time.  
 

Between the above dates, the Hudson’s Hope RCMP issued 5 excessive speeding 
tickets to drivers, 4 of which were stopped in the Beattie Dr. 30km/hr school zone. 
These tickets are issued when a driver is found to be 43km/hr over the posted 
speed limit and come with a $368.00 fine, 3 points to one’s license, and a 7 day 
impound of the stopped vehicle. The tow bill and storage fees are the responsibility 
of the registered owner.    
 

Please make note of the numerous construction sites along Hwy 29 toward Fort St. 
John. Due to the increase of work sites along the highway, there is a large fluctua-
tion between the speed zones for each site. Police will be monitoring these zones as 
they are a posted construction site and fines will range from $196.00 to $253.00 
for speeding violations within a marked construction zone.  
 

On March 22nd, the Hudson’s Hope RCMP conducted a routine traffic check-stop 
along Hwy 29. During the check-stop, approximately 60 drivers were stopped and 
police checked for sobriety, valid driver’s licenses and vehicle registrations. Several 
violation tickets were issued to drivers this day.  
 

On March 23rd, the Hudson’s Hope RCMP attempted to stop a speeding vehicle 
which the driver refused to stop and attempted to flee from police. The vehicle was 
later located and blocked in on Hwy 97 with 2x suspects attempting to flee on foot 
but later apprehended by RCMP. The two occupants were identified and later 
charged with several criminal code and motor vehicle offences.  
 

As they say, “Mounties always get their man”  
 

Between April 6th to 9th, the Hudson’s Hope RCMP responded to 3 different motor 
vehicle collisions with 2 of them being on Canyon Dr. and the 3rd on the  Farrell 
Creek Rd. No major injuries were incurred between the three incidents but speed 
and weather conditions were deemed a factor in all three incidents.  
 

On April 12th, the Hudson’s Hope RCMP were advised of a spreading wildfire along 
Hwy 29 near Farrell Creek Rd. The fire was found to be approximately 4.5 hectares 
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in size and started due to a small camp fire that had gotten away from the individ-
uals. No public or private property was damaged and the BC Wildfires crew was 
able to contain and later extinguish the fire.  
 

This is a good reminder that we are rolling into the “Wildfire Season” and for per-
sons to seek out and educate themselves on what the current fire status is in our 
area before conducting bonfires or yard burns. Persons can seek this information by 
contacting your local Fire Department or by looking up the current statuses on the 
BC Wildfire web pages.  
 

On April 16th, the Hudson’s Hope RCMP received a report of 2x persons who had 
been out snowmobiling on the Williston Lake, and found themselves hitting thin ice 
(literally), when their sleds broke through the ice and became submerged. The two 
persons were able to crawl/swim as they broke through the ice several times while 
attempting to make it to shore. Luckily, one of the persons was able to grab a small 
bag from the back of one of the sinking sleds prior to crawling/swimming to shore. 
This bag contained food, fire starter, and an Inreach GPS system that allowed the 
two to send out a distress message, as well as start a fire to stay warm and dry off.  
Given the remote location the two found themselves in, Search and Rescue was 
called out and upon a rescue attempt by land, it was found that the ice was too 
thin to make it to the two stranded persons. Upon daylight the following day, the 
Search and Rescue helicopter was able to locate the two individuals and transport 
them to safety with no injuries.  
 

This is a good reminder to double check the ice on our lakes and rivers prior to ad-
venturing out on them. Having a survival kit packed is essential when exploring our 
vast lands. This can mean the difference between experiencing a very cold or semi-
comfortable night if one is to find themselves stranded or lost. Items such as emer-
gency blankets, matches, non-perishable foods, compass, and if possible, a GPS 
system of some sorts are good items to have packed. A small, sometimes forgotten 
about item that can prove to be useful, is a small reflective mirror. This can be 
used not only to verify your handsomeness, but also can be used to reflect the sun-
shine to signal others in the area or a helicopter that may be in the area searching 
for you.  
 

Anyone with information regarding current or past investigations can contact the 
Hudson’s Hope RCMP directly at 250-783-5241 or anonymously through Crime 
Stoppers at 1-800-222-8477. Visit http://crimestoppersnebc.ca for advice on sub-
mitting tips online and to browse the areas “Most Wanted” page.  
 
 
Cst. Erich Schmidt 
Hudson’s Hope RCMP  

http://crimestoppersnebc.ca
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River of the Peace Métis Society 
COMMUNITY REPORT 

March/April 2021 

The past month has been slow with restrictions still in place making it so hard for us 
to plan any events or gatherings other than with zoom meetings.   
 

Members wishing to pre-register for the 
COVID-19 vaccine can sign up at 
www.mnbc.ca/portal/login. This is for Metis 
people 18yrs+. 
 

We have purchased food certificates and dis-
tributed them for members in our communi-
ty. We are still aiding those in need when 
we are able to. We are grateful to be able to 
do this for our community members.   
 

Our Society has made two donations to Friends of Hudson's Hope Food Bank to help 
feed our low income community members. 

 

We have also made a donation to Double H Saddle Club to help with keeping its 
club up and running for the community. 
 
We have purchased a beautiful print from a very talented local artist, Nellie Garbitt, 
titled “Highway of Tears”.    

We are in the process of starting a modest 
gift shop and will be offering leather work, 
masks, smudge boxes, etc. Indigenous artist 
consignments are welcome. 

 
We are involved in a program dealing with 
Terrestrial Cumulative Effects Initiative with 
the BC Metis Federation and have question-
naires in our office which we would ask 
members to drop in an fill out. This will help 

the Metis people in future dealings as far as effects on hunting, fishing, etc. and will 
help cement our footprints in this area and all of Canada. If you would like a form 
emailed to you, please send your email to us and we will send out a form for you to 
fill out and return. We thank you for your cooperation in this. 
 

On Thursday, April 22nd, we were fortunate to have a visit with Mr. Jack Miller, Sen-
ior Director at the Ministry of Children & Families, Metis Nation BC. Mr. Miller was 
travelling through our area with Mr. Paul Pasco, Director of Natural Resources. We 

http://www.mnbc.ca/portal/login
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 had an informative session with Mr. Miller giving 
him some insight into our community as to history, 
challenges faced in the community, strengths and 
needs. Anyone needing help in this area is wel-
come to contact us. 
 

We try to have the office open Tuesday and Thurs-
day afternoons and regularly check our emails and 
messages. 
 

Please note that masks are required when visiting 
our office.    
 

Our phone number is 250-783-2034 and email – 
riverofthepeacemetis@gmail.com 
 

Respectfully, 
President Valerie Paice 

Hello everyone and welcome to the Lions Den. Winter is behind us now and we can 
hopefully look forward to an early warm spring.   

May is upon us and that means Mother’s Day is coming up. Unfortunately due to 
COVID-19, we are unable to host our annual Mother’s Day Steak and Lobster dinner. 
However, we can’t forget about Mom so we will be doing the next best thing! This 
year, a drive-by burger and fries dinner! Each meal will include a freshly made 
hamburger with homemade fries and a canned drink. The burgers will come with a 
small bag including lettuce, onion, tomato and packets of ketchup and mustard. 
Meals will be served anytime between 4pm and 8pm on Saturday, May the 8th at 
the Community Hall. It will be a drive-by event similar to the Christmas dinner. 
Tickets are $10 per meal and will be on sale soon at Marg’s Mini Mart, Legacy Vil-
lage Market or any Lions member. We will be strictly adhering to all COVID-19 pro-
tocols for food preparation and distribution. Watch for more information on the 
PSA’s, posters or our Facebook page @hudsonshopelionsclub. Hope to see you 
there!! 
 

Stay safe, strong and healthy. Please be kind to one another. We’re all in this to-
gether! 
Submitted with pride                             Roary   

mailto:riverofthepeacemetis@gmail.com
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Annual General 
Meeting 

 
 
 

 
 

May 26th 5:30pm at the Thrift Store 
**Meeting date, time & place subject to change as to Provincial 

Health Orders. ** Watch for PSA announcing any changes** 
               

 
We invite and encourage all interested members of the public to at-
tend. We need your input. 
Call 250-783-9211 for more information. 

FUNDRAISER  
 

The Friends of Hudson’s Hope Society is 
Fundraising for the Food Bank. We have 
teamed up with “Level Ground” to bring you great coffee, tea and other products 
right to your door.  To support our Food Bank & small sustainable farms in develop-
ing nations visit  

https://www.kaci.io/friends-of-hudsons-hope-society-level-ground 
CODE: Friends 

We continue to accept non-perishable food donations at Legacy Village Market and 
the Thrift Store. Cash donations can be dropped off at the Thrift Store or mailed to 
Friends of Hudson’s Hope Society Box 247 Hudson’s Hope BC V0C 1V0.  We thank 
you for your continued support. 
 

For Food Bank inquiries or Service please call: Maureen @ 250-783-0967 or 
Lynnea @ 250-783-0883 
 

We are also taking on the BOTTLE SHED from April 29 to June 9. Any bottles you 
donate will go towards funding our many programs in the community. We need 
your support! Anyone wishing to help us out please call or text Julie @ 250-783-
0597 
 

Our Thrift Store needs Volunteers to help out in the store.  
Call / text Lynnea @ 250-783-0883 for more information 
 
We wish you all a safe, healthy summer   



The Bulletin                                                                                                18                                                                                             May 2021 

 

 

MAY PUZZLE 

SOLUTION TO  
LAST MONTHS 
PUZZLE IS ON 

PAGE 38 
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Have you ever wondered about the pioneers 
that came to Hudson’s Hope in the early days? 
Have you wondered why? Or what brought 
them? In Hudson’s Hope many of the pioneers, 
men and women that came to the area came to 
settle, farm, trap or as traders.  
 

Edith and Melvin Kyllo. Edith came to Hudson’s 
Hope in 1929 to work as the Teacher for the 
community and Mel arrived in 1930 to set up a 
barbershop in town. Sadly, the small town did 
not need a barber, so Mel tried his hand at gold panning and farming. Later in his 
life, Mel worked as a Judge for the Small Claims Court, as the coroner, and he was a 
councilman for Hudson’s Hope. Edith taught on and off at the school and raised four 
boys (Ken, Glenn, David and Martin) in a small log cabin (that Mel built) on the edge 
of town! Edith was very involved in helping to collect and record life as a pioneer in 
the area and was very involved in starting the Hudson’s Hope Historical Society. She 
also wrote the Hudson’s Hope Section of The Peacemakers and worked as the cura-
tor at the museum for many years! 
 

Summer Student Needed: The museum is now 
accepting applications for our Summer Student 
positions. The museum is looking for a Digitiza-
tion Assistant and a Curator Assistant. 
 

Job Descriptions: Collate artifact documentation 
to complete an inventory of artifacts on display 
in exhibition areas and outdoor cabins. Upload 
data onto database and photography – training 
is provided. Some accessioning will be neces-
sary, as well as guiding tours, working in the gift 
shop, and daily cleaning. Applicant must be a 

full-time student who is returning to school in the fall. Please send or drop off 
resume to the museum before April 30th, 2021. These positions are open to high 
school students but due to the YCW Grant Funding, students must be 16 or older.  
 

The museum is always looking for volunteers. If you have a keen interest in history 
or would just like to learn a little more about the valley we live in, come out and 
volunteer – we have lots of scanning and accessioning of historical photos and arti-
facts to be done – training is provided.  
May Hours: Summer hours are here! Monday to Sunday 9 – 4:30! 
 

Elinor Morrissey – Museum Curator 
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 
      1 

 

2 3 
 

4 
 

5 
 

6 7 8 
 

9 
 

10 
 

11 
 

12 13 14 15 

16 17 
 

18 
 

19 20 21 

 
22 

23 24 25 26 27 28 29 

30 31      

M AY  20 21  

Pleased to serve Hudson’s Hope and the 
surrounding community !  

Monday to Friday 9am to 8pm 
Saturday 9am to 6pm 
Sunday 12pm to 5pm 

10115 MacDougall Street250-783-5355 

Hours of Operation 

WEEKLY SPECIALS 
FRESH MEAT  

CHECK OUT OUR IN 
STORE FLYER  

 

OPEN 
SUNDAYS 

OPENING 
HOURS 

A Proud Member 

OFFICE CLOSED 
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

  1 2 3 4 5 
 

6 7 
 

8 9 10 11 12 

13 
 

14 
 

15 
 

16 17 
 

18 19 

20 21 22 23 24 25 
 

26 

27 
 

28 29 30    

JU N E 2 0 21  

10701 Kruger St.  
Box 450 

Hudson’s Hope, BC 
V0C 1V0 

 

PH: 250.783.9455 
Email: w6ranch@gmail.com 

  
 
 
 
 

 

Lease & Road Construction / Maintenance  
Aggregate Sales & Trucking 

Custom Crushing & Screening  
Lowbedding Services  

Pilot Car Services  
Fencing  

Fusion Welding 
Erosion Control 
Labour Crews 

Residential Landscaping 

Ty Olsen  
General Manager  

250.320.9835 
 

Darwin Watson 
Owner 

250-783-3019 
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HUDSON’S HOPE  

HAWKS 

Hudson’s Hope Elementary
Student of Week Awards 

 

March 8 to March 12, 2021 

 

March 29 to April 9, 2021 
Lila Allen-Garbutt, Quinn Gunderson, Eden Forrester, Sam McCarthy, Torah Fieber, 
Xavier Jack, Katie Norton, Davida Naisby, Hunter Koehn-King, Carolie McLane, No-

lan Scott, Simon Dunseith, Mackenzie Koehn-King, Claire Gilliss 
 

April 12 to April 16, 2021 
Samuel Swanson, Aubrey Gunderson, Kayleb Stafford, Keelin Shintah-Bonneau, 

Shantal Jean Allera, Konnor Buchholz, Logan Koehn-King 
 

April 19 to April 22, 2021 
Kyla McLane, Mason Morey, Annabelle Needham, Alina Gortman, Brigid Rhymer-

Stephenson, Madelyn Aldridge, Esmae Matchett  
 

Congratulations to Julia Haagsman for raising awareness and funds to help res-
cue a wounded feline named “Salvado”. Recently, Julia has promoted a challenge 
to continue to raise funds for the “North Peace Forgotten Felines Society”.  
Awesome work Julia! 
 
Congratulations to Samuel Swanson for earning the Powder King Ski Club’s 
“Rising Star” Award. I’m told that Samuel has made incredible progress with ski-
racing. Way to go Samuel! 
 
North Peace Regional Science Fair – Our students presented their projects to 
judges using a virtual platform. We are very proud of the awesome presentations 
by our HAWKS. All of Hudson’s Hope School competitors earned medal standings: 
 

Bronze Medal Winners: 
Austen Lepine, Andrew Quibell, Logan Koehn-King,  

Sierra Musyowski, Gemma Swanson. 
 

Silver Medal Winners: 
Jaydon Scott, Penelope Mercereau, James Gortman,  

Stella Matchett, Isobel Hughes-Bunger. 
 

 Jump Rope For Heart – Our students will be fundraising to support the Heart & 
Stroke Foundation from April 26 – May 6th. This year the fundraising efforts will be 
“online” only. If you would like to make a contribution, and do not hear from one 
of our students by May 6th, please contact the school and we will help you with 
your donation. 
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Outdoor Classroom & Cameron Lake– Our students have been en-
joying the benefits of learning while outside thanks to a tent supplied 
by School District #60.  The outdoor classroom provides opportunities to 
get some fresh air, and it also improves the setting inside the school by reducing 
the overall number of students using inside spaces at the same time.  We have 
also increased our trips to the Cameron Lake Outdoor Education Center. 

s Hope Elementary-Secondary School 

HUDSON’S HOPE  

HAWKS 
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Congratulations to the following students for earning their way onto the Se-
mester Two, Term One Work Ethic’s Honour Roll. We are exploring our options 
for a celebration day… hopefully “Golfing at Moberly Lake Golf Course”: 
 

Grade Seven: Damian Aldridge, Madison Beebe, Hadley Gilliss, Mike Gortman, Ri-
ley Haagsman, Keegan Lepine, Ayden Quibell, Oro Weder. 
 

Grade Eight: Brynn Beswick, Gideon Deardorff, Jessa Deitner, Julia Haagsman, 
Noah Hart, Quentin Kenny, Jackie Lapierre, Billie Naisby, Vina Novin, James 
Redekop, Cole Schafer, Kayla Stuber, Keaton Vig. 
 

Grade Nine:  Lucas Beam, Oksana Gortman, Sean Hodgkinson, Cole Norton, Anni-
ka Quibell, Taylor Sanderson, Eva Schenk, Angela Simpson. 
 

Grade Ten: Keirsten Deitner, Ilya Gortman, Robyn Haagsman, Ginger Lucas-
Jarnagin, Summer Matheson, Emma Redekop, Quinn Rice, Hannah Searls, Leneya 
Vig, Nero Weder. 
 

Grade Eleven:  Xavier Jack, Davida Naisby, Katelyn Norton, Jenna Roberts, Austin 
Taylor, Sarah Trask, Pasco Weder. 
 

Grade Twelve:  Dylan Beswick, Josh Deitner, Dina Gortman, Joshua Kisser, Bella 
Lucas-Jarnagin, Wren Naisby, Emma Ravanello, Cassidy Reschke, Brenna Rice. 
 
Students in our Silk Screen course are nearly completed their “Hawk” logos.  
They have been learning a variety of skills to prepare both hand-sketched, and 
computer-designed prints; as well as the process to use the “hands-on” equipment.  
We are all excited to see the t-shirts printed in June! 
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02.10.21 - 1:30 am - 9lb 5oz - 23in 
 

Proud Parents, Natilie & Brett 

Our grade 4-6 students have completed their Heritage Fair Projects, and we 
have uploaded their recorded presentations for judging.  Congratulations to all of 
our students for all of their fantastic work.  Every project (including displays from 
last year) will be displayed for viewing and feedback by peers during the final week 
of April.  Great work HAWKS!  Here are a few pics of the projects displayed on April 
26th: 
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COVID-19 
prevention  

restrictions in 
effect for all 
library users. 

Amber Norton, Library Director 
Please pay special attention to provincial health  
orders to avoid any confusion or disappointment  
with these new regulations upon entry to the li-
brary.  As per the provincial regulations, masks are 
required in public spaces.  Please see the following 
website for up to date information.  https://
www2.gov.bc.ca/gov/content/safety/ 
emergency-preparedness-response-recovery/ 
covid-19-provincial-support/restrictions 
If you are medically unable to wear a mask, for the 
safety and mental wellbeing of anyone working or 
using the library, we would prefer if you set an ap-
pointment on Monday for Vulnerable access or an 
appointment for Contactless Take-Out Service.   
Item Returns and Drop-Offs: All normal book 
returns and donations are only accepted in the ex-
terior book drop due to quarantining protocols.  
Federation Overdrive Collection Boost: Don’t 
forget that with this new collection, there are new  
titles added each month based on popularity, so your 
hold time may not be as long of a wait as it seems!  

Please pay careful 
attention to our 
signage on the  

exterior entryway  
window.  

Restrictions may 
be lifted, reinstat-
ed or amended at 

any time. 
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Walk-In Book Club Titles 

Due to the formatting of the provincial collection, we are unable to show the true loan time 
of the titles owned by the federation when you are searching the catalogue, but you will have 
an updated wait time as soon as you place the hold.  Check out our latest Facebook adver-
tising in regard to this collection to see what titles were added this past month! 
Shellie Howard, Program Librarian 
We are still on hold for in person programming at this time but I will continue with craft 
packages for our child and youth clubs for the month of May. 
StoryTime craft packages for May will be ready on May 11th and 25th.   
Library Club packages will be ready on May 12th and 26th.   
Tween & Teen packages will be ready May 13th and 27th.   
For tween and teens, we will be continuing with the book bingo for May and June you have 
two months left to enter. You can grab your bingo cards with your package and win an Am-
azon gift card valued at $25!  With every line you will get a ticket and a full card will give you 
15 tickets, that’s three bonus tickets for completing each card!  If you complete a card you 
can get a new card. The rules will be explained to you in your package. Let’s get reading!!!  
Nancy Smith, ILL Librarian & Bookkeeper 
Interlibrary Loans: Did you know that InterLibrary Loans are supported by the province?  
The provincial partner support for Sitka and Illume allow us to better support our patron’s 
reading preferences by bringing loans in from libraries across BC, including from colleges 
and university libraries. The province also supports a special library shipping rate with Cana-
da Post which makes the cost of sharing books throughout BC a much more affordable 
venture. 
Walk-In Book Club: Did you know that you don’t need to attend a book club meeting 
to be in this club?  We have a new title available in the middle of each month, you just 
need to ask for the new title, and it’s as easy as that! For those of you that would like to 
discuss the book in a group, please let us know, we may start up a book club meeting 
each month if there is enough interest.  This of course will happen once library protocols 
allow in person meeting, or if we can meet outside.  We can also start meeting immedi-
ately over Zoom online video conferencing. 

Healthy wishes from the HHPL staff! We hope to see you all soon! 

“She has the strange cer-
tainty that all struggle is fu-

tile. That all she can do is 
let events carry her away, 

wash over her, overwhelm 
her, while she remains pas-

sive and inert.” 
 ― Leila Slimani 

Perfect Nanny 
Available April 15 – May 27 

“He hungered for a sense 
of progress, of new things 
approaching while old fa-
miliar ones receded. It 
seemed far too long since 
he’d had that sensation.” 
 ― Jennifer Egan 
Manhattan Beach 
Available May 13 – Jun 24 
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Not Accepted 
• Straws 
• Juice cartons and boxes can 

be returned to depot for de-
posit refund or included in 
container recycling 

Accepted Materials 
•Paper cups for hot and cold bever-

ages 
•Cartons and boxes for milk, milk-

type beverages, cream, substi-
tute eggs, broth, sauces, etc. 

• Frozen dessert boxes for ice 
cream, frozen yogurt, etc. 

 Where Accepted 
• Recycle BC depots 
• Multi-family collection 
• Curbside Collection 

Paper packaging is recycled into new boxes, paper towels, tissues, paper-based plant pots, 
the paper cover for drywall liner, Kraft paper, brown paper products including paper towels.  

Leo & Ethel Rutledge Scholarship 
APPLICATIONS NOW BEING RECEIVED 

Every year the District of Hudson’s Hope awards $1000 to one grade 
12 graduate who is interested in pursuing a post secondary education. 
The District looks at applicants who:  
 

• Will attend a full time institution within two years of the date of graduation 
from high school. 

• Academic Achievement. 
• Citizenship and Service to the Community. 
Applications for this scholarship should be made in writing and should include: 
• Copy of Grade 11 final marks and report card marks received thus far in 

Grade 12. 
• A description of extra-curricular, community, or volunteer activities in which 

the student has participated. 
• A summary of past/current employment, if any. 
• A summary of goals and plans for post-secondary education. 
 

Applications must be delivered to the municipal office by June 4th, 
2021 in a sealed envelope marked “Scholarship Application”.  

https://recyclebc.ca/where-to-recycle/find-depot/
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- 25 LBS BEEF BOX -  
- 25 LBS BURGER BOX -  

- 50 LBS FAMILY BEEF BOX -  
 

- BY THE POUND -  
BEEF SAUSAGE  
SOUP BONES  
BEEF LIVER  

- LEAN GROUND BEEF -  
- STEWING BEEF -  

- SHORT RIBS  -  
 

- CHUCK ROAST -  
- ROUND ROAST -  
- BARON ROAST -  

- CROSS RIB ROAST -  
- SIRLOIN TIP ROAST -  

- ROUND STEAK -  
- CHUCK STEAK -  
- BLADE STEAK - 

  

- PRIME STEAKS -  
- T-BONE STEAK -  

- RIB STEAK -  
- SIRLOIN STEAK - 

- TENDERLOIN STEAK -  

CALL ANGIE AT 250-783-9455 OR 250-262-7996 TO ORDER!  

GOVERNMENT INSPECTED & PROFESSIONALLY WRAPPED  

NO JOB TOO SMALL OR TOO BIG 
Snow Plowing - Corral Cleaning - Light Hauling  

 

 We Pride Ourselves 
On  

Customer Satisfaction 
 

 
Dennis Beattie email: outfiter@pris.ca 

                 Cell 250-783-0952    

 

 

 30 foot Flat Deck Trailer 
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Is accepting new patients and 
emergencies from Chetwynd and  

surrounding communities. 
 

FREE WHITENING 
Valued at $440.00 

With a complete exam and cleaning 
 

Open Monday to Friday 
& Select Saturdays 

 

250 788 1997 
 

5032 49
th
 Avenue, Chetwynd BC 

chetwyndacdental@gmail.com  

 
 

Legal Services by 
 

POMEROY & GENTLES 
 

Lawyers - Notaries Public 
 

Gordon Gentles     
 

WILLS & ESTATES 
 

REAL ESTATE & MORTGAGES 
 

CORPORATE & COMMERCIAL 
 

250-785-6688 
 

9947-100 Ave Fort St John  
 

Website:www.fsjlaw.com 

 

 
 
 
 
 

Have any odd jobs that 

need to be done? 

For more information, 
please call: 

 

Jason Naisby 
250-783-0753 
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(250) 783-1076  

century21nicolegilliss  

Nicole Gilliss Century 21 Energy Realty  

SPRING MARKET              IS HEATING UP  

10113 Beattie Drive 

BUT WE NEED MORE INVENTORY 

$119, 000.00 2 lots 

$80, 000.00  

10712 Green Street 

4646 Reschke Road 

$329,000.00 
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lannatuckerprec 

Lanna Tucker 
Personal Real  Estate Corporation 

Cell : 250-793-4270 
lanna@lannatucker.com 

www.lannatucker.com 

Lanna Tucker -PREC 

9807 Fredette Ave 
$125,000.00 

 10105 Arena Rd 
$549,000.00 

10101 MacDougall   
$209,900.00 

MLS R2536773 

Get your ‘FREE’ Market Evaluation ! 

RE/MAX  
Action Realty Inc. 

9003 Taylor Ave 
$170,000.00 

MLS R2456182 

Let’s get your place LISTED and SOLD ! 

9525 Matt Boe 

Ave 
$225,000.00 

21006 Tomkins Rd   
$199,900.00 

11141 Beattie Dr  
$299,900.00 

MLS R2511397 

10203 Garbitt Cr 
$209,900.00 

MLS R2568118 
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WATER MANAGEMENT SERVICES 
PIPE FUSING - WATER TRANSFER  

 

RRENTAL EQUIPMENT: LIGHT TOWERS, OFFICE TRAILERS  
AND WASHROOM TRAILERS 

LOCALLY OWNED AND OPERATED 

8908 Clarke Avenue, Hudson’s Hope, BC 

24hrs Ph. 250-783-2363       www.butlerridge.com 

-Industrial Snow Plowing        -Facility Janitorial 
-Lease & Road Construction         -Construction Cleanup 
-Aggregate Sales &Trucking         -Landscaping  Services 
-Road Maintenance                           -Custom Fencing        

“REPUTATION THAT MOVES THE GROUND” since 2000                                                                

C# 250.783.0608 
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 PAQUETTE APARTMENTS 
 

FULLY FURNISHED APARTMENTS FOR RENT: 
 
 

• Bachelor Suites 
• One Bedroom plus Den 
• Two Bedroom 

 
All units are furnished with linen, dishes, fridge, stove, microwave, dishwasher, washer and dryer. 
These immaculate suites have ample parking with power bar to plug your vehicle in.  
We can also offer large locker storage.  
 

Contact Ester at 250-783-0721 or email paquetteave@gmail.com 

 
 
 

 

 

T-SHIRTS 

COOZIES  

BALL CAPS  

TOUQUES 
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Thrift Store Hours   
Tuesday to Saturday 

1:00pm to 4:00pm 
are subject to change. Please 

call or check your PSA’s for up-
dates. Bag days are the last  
Friday & Saturday of every 

Month. 

Hudson’s Hope  

Thrift Store

 

SOLUTION 

APRIL  

DON’T 
FEED 
THE 

DEER 
* It makes deer 

more habituated to 
people 

* Handouts  
artificially increase 

their numbers,  
causing starvation in 

severe winters 
 

* potential to entice 
larger predators into 

the community 

     WALKER  

GREENHOUSES  
“Your Local    

    Greenhouse”  
 

 

We look forward to seeing and serving 

Hudson’s Hope community once again.  

KM 4 ON THE HUDSON’S HOPE HWY  
Check us out at the Hudson’s Hope 

Farmer’s Market!      
Call Glenn at 250-262-1656 

ARE YOU READY FOR  
CAMPING SEASON? 

Daily Fee per unit: $20.00 
Extra units in an occupied site: $15.00 
Season Pass (residents only): $200.00 

7 Night Punch Card: $100.00 
Firewood is $5.00 per bundle 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Online Reservations: $20.00 per night 
Plus a $6.00 reservation fee per night to  a 

maximum of $18.00 per booking. 
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St. Peter’s Church 
Shared Ministry 

9500 Beattie Drive      250-783-0855 

There will be  
no Sunday Worship  

until further notice  
 

“May God Keep You Safe” 

 

Hudson’s Hope  

Bible Fellowship 
 

Pastor Luke Hughes-Bunger 
 

9702 Beattie Drive      778-204-0102 
hhbiblefellowship@gmail.com  

Hhbf.ca 
 

Sunday Worship at 10:30am 
Prayer before the service starts at 10:00am   

 
CCCH 

mailto:hhbiblefellowship@gmail.com
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Hudson’s Hope Elem-Secondary School ... 250-783-9994 
 

Highway Maintenance 
Dawson Road Maintenance Head Office 250-262-2600 
John Cantlon Foreman Satellite Office 778-715-3917 
Caribou Road Service…………………… 250-788-2407 
 
Library ……………………………………..……250-783-9414 

Tuesday … 12:00pm-5:00pm 
Wednesday … 12:00pm-5:00pm 

Thursday … 1:00pm-6:00pm 
Friday … 1:00pm-4:00pm  

Saturday … 12:00pm-4:00pm  
Sundays/Mondays/Stat Holidays/Holiday Weekends Closed 

 

Liquor Store …………………………..……..250-783-5230 
Hours: Tuesday - Saturday……..…10:30am–6:00pm 

Closed for lunch from 1- 2pm. Sunday/Monday: Closed 
 

Museum & Gift Shop ……….………….. 250-783-5735  
Monday to Friday … 9:00am-4:30pm 

Fax: … 250-783-5770 
Email: … hhmuseum@pris.ca 

 

New Horizons ………………   Esther @250-783-9184 
                                  or Elaine@250-783-5345 
 

Post Office ……………………...……..…… 250-783-5302 
Monday to Friday … 8:30am-5:00pm                                        

Closed for lunch from 12 to 1 pm 
Saturday … 9:00am-12:00pm 

 

Power Outages 
BC Hydro Power Outages ........... 1-888-769-3766 
Street Lights …………...................... 250-783-9901 
 

Thrift Store ………….………………………. 250-783-9211 
Tuesday …………………….… 1:00pm-4:00pm 
Wednesday …………………. 1:00pm-4:00pm 
Thursday ……….……………  1:00pm-4:00pm 
Friday ………………………... 1:00pm-4:00pm 
Saturday …………………….  1:00pm-4:00pm 

Bag days are the last Friday & Saturday of each Month. 

 

Transfer Station ……………...…………  250-783-5608 
Hours: Wednesday-Sunday … 11:00am-7:00pm 

Monday & Tuesdays … Closed  
 

Wildflowers Child Care …………...… 250-793-3796 
Multi-age family daycare and enrichment program 

Hours: Monday-Friday ...7:00am-5:30pm 
Email: wildflowers-childcare@outlook.com 
https://wildflowerschildcare.wordpress.com 

Ambulance / Fire / RCMP                      9-1-1 
RCMP Non Emergency  ……..….250-783-5241 
Avalanche Information .......…1-800-667-1105 
 

Community Hall 
 

Call 783-9901. Rental contract and payment 
can be arranged at the time of booking. 
Community Club Hall Kitchen Joan 250-783-8756 
                             Stephanie 250-783-0959 
District Of Hudson’s Hope 
 

Monday to Friday (Office)  … 8:30am - 4:30pm  
Holidays ……….……………………………………..Closed 
Office……………………………...………..250-783-9901  
Fax……………………………………………..250-783-5741 
Email……………….………..district@hudsonshope.ca 
Arena (Scheduled hours–seasonal) …… 250-783-5563 
Animal Control Officer…………….  250-783-5207 
Info Centre (Scheduled hours-seasonal)     250-783-9154 
Special Events …………...………….   250-783-9901 
Pool (Scheduled hours-seasonal)….………. 250-783-9913 
 

Government  
 

Bob Zimmer, MP …………………... 1-855-767-4567 
Dan Davies, MLA North ………… 1-877-332-0101 
Mike Bernier, MLA South ……… 1-855-582-3430 
Peace River Regional District . 1-800-670-7773 
TD for the Deaf ………………..…… 1-800-661-8773 
Federal Information…………………1-800-667-3355 
Provincial Information…………  1-800-663-7867 
 

Health Centre  ………………….…..….250-783-9991 
Fax..……………………………………......250-783-9125 
 

Pharmacy ………..……………………. 250-783-9947 
Monday to Friday .… 9:00am-4:30pm 

Closed for Lunch from 12:15pm-1:15pm 
 

BC Nurse Line ……….…………………..……………...811 
Public Health Office …………………250-783-5221 
Mental Health Crisis Line …..  1-877-442-2828 
DRIVE BC .…………...……………… 1-800-550-4997 
Drive BC Website …………..www.drivebc.ca 
 

OIL & GAS-24 Hr Emergency .1-800-663-7867 
 

To de-list your phone number from telemarket-
ers call TELUS at ……..………………..…...310-1000 
 

Hudson’s Hope Service Directory 


